
 

 

      
 November 12, 2021  

 

  

To all members of the PPWC and Unifor Joint Wage Caucus, 
 
Members from the target Local’s of PPWC Local 9, Unifor Local 603 and Unifor Local 
1133 have been in bargaining with Canfor Pulp since October 5th, 2021. 
 
The Joint PPWC/Unifor wage caucus has served Canfor Pulp 10 day cancellation of our 
respective agreements. This step wasn’t taken lightly but one the caucus felt needed to 
be done to further our positions and proposals in this bargain. We will be back at the 
bargaining table in the near future in an effort to reach an agreement that is in the best 
interest of our members. 
 
We recognize that this information may cause some angst to our members but we want 
to assure you that it was needed. We want to ensure that all of our members continue 
to work safely and keep their minds on their tasks. 
 
We will keep you informed of further developments as they occur. 
 
 
 
 
_______________     _______________ 
Gary Fiege      Vince Lukacs 
PPWC Spokesperson     Unifor Spokesperson 
 
 
 
 


